
 
 

      News Release 
 

Government of Nunavut Strengthens Financial Management 
 
IQALUIT, Nunavut (May 1, 2006) – Finance Minister David Simailak has released a 
report that is the basis for a plan to strengthen the territorial government’s financial 
management capacity. 
 
“Strong financial management is a priority of the government and we are committed to 
creating a system that gives Nunavummiut full confidence in how public funds are 
managed on their behalf,” said Simailak. 
 
The Department of Finance recently commissioned a thorough review of the 
government’s financial management as part of this commitment. 
 
“The review told us how we are doing, how we can do better and what needs to be done 
to strengthen the system. There are some problems with the system. This is not 
surprising. As a new government in 1999, we broke new ground in Canada. Since the 
creation of Nunavut the government has done a good job providing services while facing 
the challenge of establishing financial support systems from the ground up,” said the 
minister. 
 
The Review of Government of Nunavut Financial Structures was completed during April 
2006. The review showed the government has reached the point where it needs to address 
the problems identified by the Office of the Auditor General of Canada, which reviews 
Nunavut’s books.  
 
The review resulted in the recent approval by the government of an action plan, which 
was presented to a recent hearing of the Standing Committee on Government Operations 
and Accountability. 
 
Among the initiatives are: 
 

o A comprehensive strategy to produce the Public Accounts within the 
timeframe required by legislation; 

o Efforts to ensure that financial managers have the necessary skills and  
training will be provided for those who need it; 

o Review of financial management systems; 
o Review of financial management capacity within public agencies; 
o Strengthened management tools for budgeting and control; 
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o Creating a separate position of Comptroller General, along with new position 
of Director of Accounting Policy and Systems Management; and 

o Enhancing the mandate of deputy ministers to provide additional focus on 
their accountability for results in the management of financial resources. 

 
Government officials have been instructed to closely monitor implementation of the plan 
to ensure it is working and to pinpoint where adjustments might be needed. 
 
In addition, further analysis is required for the possible reconsolidation of financial 
processing and payroll operations at both the headquarters and regional levels. 
 
“Any potential changes involving reconsolidation will be implemented within the context 
of the government’s decentralization policy and the need to protect jobs in communities,” 
said Simailak. “Decentralized communities involved in any potential consolidation of 
financial management positions will retain the number of positions.”  
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ᐱᕙᓪᓕᐊᔪᑦ ᑐᓴᒐᒃᓴᙳᖅᑎᑕᐅᔪᑦ ᐱᔭᐅᔪᓐᓇᖃᑦᑕᖅᑐᑦ ᐃᓄᒃᑎᑑᖓᓗᑎᒃ, ᖃᓪᓗᓈᑎᑐᑦ, ᐃᓄᐃᓐᓇᖅᑐᓐ ᐅᐃᕖᑎᑐᓪᓗ ᐅᕙᓂ, 
www.gov.nu.ca. 

 
News releases are available in Inuktitut, English, Inuinnaqtun and French on www.gov.nu.ca. 

 
Tuhaqtaghat ittut Inuktitut, Qablunaatitut, Inuinnaqtun Uiviititullu talvani www.gov.nu.ca. 

 
Les communiqués de presse sont disponibles en inuktitut, en anglais, en inuinnaqtun et en français à : www.gov.nu.ca. 
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